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DCAR announces 2023 Board of Directors 
Tony Mancuso tapped to lead in 2023 as Tom Daley concludes term 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. -- Following a vote by its members, the District of Columbia Association of 
REALTORS® has announced its 2023 DCAR Board of Directors: 
 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

• President: Anthony Mancuso, TTR Sotheby’s International Realty 

• President-elect: Stacey Barton, RLAH @properties 

• Secretary: Sam Medvene, Century 21 Redwood Realty 

• Treasurer: Colin Johnson, RLAH @properties 

• Immediate Past President: Thomas Daley, Keller Williams Capital Properties 
 
DIRECTORS 

• Harrison Beacher, Keller Williams Capital Properties 

• April Contee, EXQ Real Estate 

• Jennifer Frewer, Keller Williams Capital Properties 

• Jean Poitevien, AFREM Services 

• Bonnie Roberts-Burke, RLAH @properties 

• Annemarie Stephens, Samson Properties 

• Ansa Tyus, RE/MAX Allegiance 
 
GCAAR President 
Avi Adler, Long & Foster Real Estate Inc. 
 
Presidential Appointees 
Anthony Graham, Keller Williams Capital Properties 
Hillary Nash, RLAH @properties 
 
CEO – Ex-officio 
Scott Reiter 
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“We would like to express our deep gratitude to the outgoing board of directors for their 
leadership and service in 2022. Under the guidance of President Tony Mancuso and the new 
board, we are confident that DCAR will continue to fulfill its mission of serving as the voice of 
real estate professionals in the District of Columbia,” said DCAR CEO Scott Reiter. 
 
“It's truly an honor to serve as the president of DCAR; words can't express how excited I am for 
the opportunity to assist our members as we strive to achieve our goals both individually and as 
an association. Concurrently, we continue to progress in advancing our policy agenda to help 
D.C. residents achieve the dream of homeownership,” Tony Mancuso said. “Homeownership 
builds wealth, and we are confident that with the dedication, hard work and thoughtful 
solutions from our members, we will continue to make a positive impact both as leaders in our 
industry and in the lives of future homeowners throughout each of the District's eight wards.” 
 
The new DCAR board members began their terms effective January 1, 2023. 
 
About DCAR 
The District of Columbia Association of REALTORS® (DCAR) is recognized by the National 
Association of REALTORS® as a state-level Association, representing more than 3,300 
REALTORS® in D.C. DCAR advocates, protects and promotes the interests of members and the 
public DCAR serves. DCAR is the voice of real estate in the District, fighting to ensure 
homeowner rights are preserved. For more information, visit https://dcrealtors.org/. 
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